
OVEN BAKED GREEN TOMATOES!!

Ingredients
6  green  tomatoes,  sliced  about  1/2  inch  thick3/4  cup
Honeyville Blanched Almond Flour (If you only have almond
meal, I would buzz in food processor to make it finer)2 tsp.
Old Bay Lemon and Herb Seasoning (or any spicy seasoning mix;
use more or less to taste)2 eggs, beaten well1/2 cup Ranch
Dressing (I confess I love the Ranch mix in a package that you
mix with buttermilk)1-2 tsp. Sriracha Rooster Sauce (start
with 1 tsp. and taste to see if you want it more spicy)

Instructions
Preheat oven or toaster oven to 350F/180C.  Spray a baking
sheet with non-stick spray.

Cut the tomatoes into slices about 1/2 inch thick.  (We used
the flat inner pieces and discarded the ends of the tomatoes
with rounded edges.)  Beat the eggs in a small bowl.  In
another bowl, mix the almond flour and Old Bay Seasoning. 
Remove and save half of the almond flour mixture, so you can
work with two batches.One at a time, dip both sides of each
tomato slice into the egg and then into the almond flour
mixture, using the fork or your fingers to press the almond
mixture on to the tomato slice so it sticks.  Place each
tomato on the baking sheet after it’s coated with the almond
flour  mixture.   (Don’t  worry  if  they  aren’t  completely
perfect; just work on getting each one coated with almond
flour as much as you can.)Bake tomatoes 35-40 minutes, turning
carefully once.  While the tomatoes bake, mix together the
ranch dressing and Sriracha sauce to make the dipping sauce. 
The baked tomatoes are done when the almond mixture is lightly
browned on each side and tomatoes are cooked through.  Serve
hot.I saved some of these to see how they would hold up to a
night in the refrigerator. I reheated them about 15 minutes in
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a preheated toaster oven set on 450F/230C. Although they were
best  freshly  made,  I  thought  the  reheated  ones  were
surprisingly  good.Source:  Susan  Bowden  Tips
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